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Dear Band Members and Parents, 


Welcome to the new year of the Rocky River High School Bands!  I look forward to working with the veterans again, and I bid a warm welcome to our new members! This letter is intended for members and families of the RRHS band program to prepare you for the 2018-19 year. Please read this entire letter now; however, it will remain posted on the website throughout the school year.  The sectionalized format should help you locate things quickly. 

Our band website on rrcs.org is THE central source for all band information, so please take time to familiarize yourself with all it offers! As your first step, print out the 2018-2019 Agenda Calendar (under “Downloads”) and add all band event dates to your personal and family calendars now! It has report times for many of the events noted below, especially band camp. Planning ahead will help all of us have a great year!  
BAND CAMP: August 6-20 (Rocky River HIGH School)

First Day. As you all know from announcements and postings provided at the end of last school year, and the website calendar, Band Camp is Monday through Friday, August 7-18. However, the first day of band camp—Monday, August 6—is scheduled only for new members, those checking out school-owned instruments, officers, and captains/select section leaders.  New members include all freshmen plus anyone (pom, flag, instrumentalist) who did not march in the 2017 RRHS Marching Band.

A small group of leaders (1 or 2 people from each section) will be selected and contacted individually to attend on August 6 to assist with new marchers.  The rest of the squad leaders and class representatives will be selected during band camp. If asked to be a leader, please remember that you are expected to put in extra time and serve as a role model for the band! 

Location & Daily schedule. Band camp meets at RR HIGH School starting in the band room unless otherwise noted.  Camp starts at 10 a.m. each day and ends at 4:30 p.m., with a 90-minute lunch break from 12-1:30 p.m.  Also, note that an OFF morning is scheduled for Monday, August 20 so that freshmen may attend orientation and upper-classmen may schedule last minute doctor appointments or driving tests.

Senior Banners!  This year, senior band members will again be able to purchase a senior photo banner to hang at the stadium (this year again on the fences.  We are still working out the scheduling details, but once the date is announced, any senior wishing to get a banner should plan to arrive at camp by 8:30 am rather than 10:00 am for the photo shoot.  Note: uniforms will be provided on site, as well as Sousas and percussion equipment; all others should bring instruments.  If you wish to get a dual banner (e.g., last year we had a Cross Country / Band picture), you must bring the desired uniform parts/equipment for the photo session.

Band Merchandise! It is still unknown what additional merchandise will be available this year (yard signs, window decals, etc.)
(Note: The RRHS Band also sells the regular maroon $5 yard signs that are seen around town.  These will still be available via the regular uniform room merchandise order form)


Band Picture Day Monday Aug. 27 1st period.  The large group, small group and individual Memory Mate photos will be taken Monday, August 27th during the band period.  In past years, band members have been able to purchase such items as photo buttons, key chains, wall hangings, and mugs from this company.  I will distribute Memory Mate forms and information a few days before the photo.  

Poms and Flags Camp Fee: A $155 special camp fee is paid by all pom and flag members to cover routines and training from professional choregraphers.  This is billed with your band camp uniform order as noted under “Uniforms, below.”
BAND CLASS TIME and TNP

Once school officially begins on August 22, all marching band members meet as a class during first period, which starts with the 7:55 a.m. bell.  Students must be at the daily, posted rehearsal location as noted below:

· For indoor rehearsals, you have 3 minutes after the bell to get your instrument/equipment and get in your seat/rehearsal area.  
· Outside rehearsals will be at the stadium beginning at 8:00 a.m.  This may necessitate arriving at school several minutes early and heading out to the field before the 7:55 first period bell.  
· TUESDAY NIGHT PRACTICE (TNP) is part of your class requirement during marching band season. This takes place every Tuesday starting August 28 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:45 p.m. This means you need to be in the room at 6:33 or on the field at 6:35.  It would be best to arrive by 6:25 p.m. If a squad is doing music checks or play-offs, you may need to arrive even earlier.

· Poms and flags have ADDITIONAL after school rehearsals 1 day each week.  This rehearsal time has been altered to WEDNESDAYS from 6:30 p.m. – 8 p.m.
ATTENDANCE & EXPECTATIONS

Band is a performance and participation class for a grade, so prompt attendance is required at all events.  Every potential marching band member was provided the summer/fall schedule and reminded to check the website before the conclusion of last school year so that items could be scheduled around your band class commitment.  Additionally, all scheduled events have been posted to the band website.  Thus, missing an opportunity to perform/participate due to absences must have an impact on the grade received.

Squad leaders, Captains, Officers, Representatives, etc.  If selected to fill a leadership position, attendance becomes even more crucial.  Quite simply, you can’t lead if you aren’t present.  Thus, though certain absences will be excused for grading purposes (e.g., college visits, athletic endeavors), leadership positions may be forfeited.


Expectations. As part of your participation requirement, every member of the ensemble will be assigned to haul equipment and/or sign up for 1 work detail each semester (uniforms, set ups, tear downs, loading, etc.). Tardies, gum, candy, improper uniform or instrument care and other violations accumulate and can result in lost privileges.  Violations may need to be "worked off" with extra work duties as well. 

Fall Sports and Band.  The RRHS community believes in fostering well rounded individuals.  As such, we have several students pursuing athletic as well as musical endeavors.  Last year, the band, administration and athletic departments solidified the process for Fall sports and Marching Band participation.  Please remember that by choosing to be an athlete as well as a band member, you are voluntarily putting yourself and your family into the realm of multi-tasking and making trade-offs with your time. 

In brief, the process is as follows:
· Practice/Performance – Performances/Games always take precedence over rehearsal/practices, scheduled practices always take precedence over extra events (e.g., team dinners/squad dinners).
· Performance/Game - The student, parents, director, and coaches work with the Director of Student Activities to determine the best fit.  An honest attempt should be made to have the student participate where most needed (e.g., starter, soloist). 
· Practice/Practice – Students are to split missed rehearsal/practice times.  There should be a balance between missed time for each.
· Varsity Athletes may waive marching band and enroll in course 1519A where they will attend 1st period class and complete alternative assignments.  “Varsity” is specifically defined in the course description.  Students/Parents with questions will need to discuss the possibility with the respective coach, the band director, and the Director of Student Activities.  Students choosing this option must contact the band director and complete the necessary forms by the first Wednesday of the scheduled Band Camp (for 2018 this is 8/8/18)
· Pom and Flag participants CANNOT play a Fall sport.  This class meets ONLY for fall quarter and has additional practice times beyond instrumentalists.  As a result, fall schedule conflicts are prohibitive for successfully participating and earning a grade.

BAND UNIFORMS


Marching Band uniforms are a major part of who we are at performances.  The students are issued certain parts of the uniform, and need to purchase additional personal items.  Fittings are completed and orders are placed during band camp.  Parent volunteers are on hand to help students get the right sizes and alterations are done when needed.  The uniform pieces and estimated costs as of the date of this posting are shown below:

	Band Member
	Provided by Program
	Items You Purchase

	Instrumentalists
	Coat

Pants

Hat

Raincoat
	White Band Shoes = $30
Regular Gloves = $4 Percussion = $5
Suspenders = $5
Band Polo Shirt = $16 
Beret for Sousaphones/percussion = $10
Black socks = Use local merchants
Flip folder/music lyre = Use local merchants


	Poms/Flags
	Vest

Skirt

Raincoat
	White bodysuit = $28
Dance tights = $12
Spankies = $10
Gloves = $5
Boots  = $45
Jacket = $85

	Required Cleaning Fee: All members pay an annual $25 uniform dry cleaning fee included on the band camp order form.

Optional Items:  Parent Band Polo shirt = $16 (XXL $17.50)

Band yard sign = $5


Payments made via school billing.
Your student will complete (with assistance) an order form during band camp for the items listed above needed for the start of marching band season.  You will get a NCR copy of this form from your student.  The order is placed in bulk and items are distributed at the school.  However, the school will send you an invoice with the total charge from your band order in September/October, and you will make payment directly to the school at that time. 

Under the Uniform.  Instrumentalist uniforms are fit to go over other clothes for student comfort and to protect the uniforms.  Here’s what to wear under the uniform:
· For warmer weather events: shorts and T-shirt
· For colder weather events: Sweatpants and a sweater or non-hooded sweatshirt.  

In all cases, T-shirts must have sleeves approaching the elbow to cover the armpit with arms lifted.  Pants should be athletic-style or pajama-style with elastic waistbands; NO ZIPPERS OR BELT LOOPS as they can snag and damage the uniform.

Alternate Uniform.  Sometimes the full uniform is neither appropriate nor feasible for a selected performance.  In these cases, the band will be informed that it is a “band shirt” event.  This means instrumentalists wear the Band polo shirt with jeans as their uniform, while poms/flags wear jacket/sweatshirt/squad shirt and black pants.  Specific shoes are not 100% mandated, but in general, most instrumentalists choose to wear the Dinkles and most auxiliaries wear their boots.  If the weather is particularly poor, footwear may be left to the individual.  The alternate uniform is also the official uniform of the pep band.  The official band polo shirt is purchased as part of your freshman year uniform order.  The shirts are also available for purchase by parents on the band order form.  The band polo is the considered the uniform of the band chaperones.

Footwear.  Performance shoes/boots are part of the uniform that you purchase and are required at all performances unless otherwise noted. For all other events and practices, athletic type shoes with closed heel and toe are required to march properly and avoid ankle injuries. The only exception to this rule is certain indoor auxiliary rehearsals where the groups are focusing on dance type steps.

Identify Personal Items. Please write your name/initials on your personal equipment (shoes, gloves, etc.).  Otherwise, it is impossible to identify a misplaced item among 200 other identical items. Along these lines, we enforce personal responsibility.  Lost/left out/misplaced equipment, shoes, gloves and music have resulted in replacement fees to the owners. You are responsible for your uniform and equipment.
TRANSPORTATION FEE

The district transportation fee for 2018 - 2019 is $55.  The transportation fee will not be on the band camp order form.  Instead, it has been added as a class fee for band/poms via OneView/EZPay.
INSTRUMENTS & INSTRUMENTAL SUPPLIES

All instrumentalists must have working equipment and proper maintenance items such as valve oil, reeds, sticks, a flip folder, and a functional lyre.  If you don’t already own a lyre (many instruments come with one), wait until after the new marcher orientation so a veteran can explain what types work best (e.g., trombone bell lyres, flute arm lyres).  Pencils must be placed in the flip folder (rubber bands and paper clips are a good idea as well).  These supplies will be checked the first Thursday of band camp. 
SCHOOL-OWNED INSTRUMENTS

Marching Band Check-out on Mon. Aug. 6. Students who use school instruments for marching band should come to RRHS on August 6 (see calendar for times) to pick up instruments and sign contracts.  Even if you’ve already picked up the instrument, you must come in for the contract process.  Percussion and Sousaphones – yes, this means you as well.  Mr. Komperda and I are not able to check out instruments while we are running rehearsals.

Maintenance. The school district is studying the addition of a nominal fee to help defray the cost of upkeep for school-owned instruments.  Every school-owned instrument costs approximately $50 per year to maintain (clean, flush, oil, pads, adjust) except for Sousaphones which cost $150.  Personal instruments should be receiving yearly maintenance in the $25 - $50 range; so, we are looking at whether the individual should be helping to maintain the school instrument they use.  I’ll keep you informed as we know more.
REQUIRED FORMS 

In July, you should have received something from RRCS regarding OneView.  This is the district’s on-line registration process that replaces InfoSnap. As you completed OneView you were prompted to acknowledge that you were a member of the Band.  The forms that were completed via oneView will be forwarded to me. 


If you were unable to submit via OneView, the Emergency Medical Authorization and the Athletic/Activities Signature Forms are still available on the Athletics/Activities Tab of the school website.

Whether entered via OneView (whereby the school provides me a copy) or downloaded from the website (whereby the student must bring a hard copy), these forms must be submitted the first day of marching band.

Please be aware that the band is a publically performing entity, and by allowing your student’s participation, you automatically consent to photographs.
CONCERT BANDS

At the conclusion of the marching season, the instrumentalists will re-form into two bands: Concert Band and Wind Ensemble.  Auditions for seating within the bands will be conducted in the evenings, October 22-24. Once the members are announced, students report to their new rehearsal location daily.  At this time, the band staff may implement a Wednesday morning (PLC time) sectional schedule.  The PLC sectionals are required and work around various other required PLC meeting events (e.g., class meetings). 


Concert Uniforms.  For those who want to plan ahead, the concert and jazz bands also have specific uniforms made up of clothing items that can be worn for occasions outside of band as well.  The Wind Ensemble and Jazz Ensemble wear “Dress Black” while the Concert Band and Friday Jazz wear “Dress Black and White” as described below:
Clothing:
· All men wear Dress Pants + Dress Shirt + Tie + Dress Socks & Shoes 

· All women wear Dress or Dress Pants or Skirt & blouse + Dress Shoes.     NOTE: Skirts must be knee length when seated or the student will need to wear tights; shoulders must be covered. No flip flops are permitted at any time due to tripping hazards on stage.
Colors of clothing: 

· Wind Ensemble/Jazz Ensemble: All colors are solid black.
· Concert Band/Friday Jazz: Colors for men are black pants, white shirt, and appropriate tie; women can wear any black/white combination
VOLUNTEERING


A big thank-you to all of our volunteers!  You’ll find that those who put the most into the band program, definitely get the most out of the band program. This year, we are recruiting volunteers at the Aug. 12 Band Picnic and offering online sign-ups to give everyone a chance to get involved! Click the link to see a list of volunteer coordinators—look for them at the picnic, shoot them an email, or give them a call if you have questions about getting involved.
http://www.rrcs.org/ParentVolunteering.aspx
SUPPORT PIRATE BOOSTERS!


Please support Rocky River Pirates Boosters!  It is hoped that you did this by their July 25th deadline.  Through concessions and membership sales, Boosters give several thousand dollars each year to district student athletics and activities. Currently, marching band receives a Boosters grant that helps pay for our uniforms. We owe the Boosters a huge thank you. If you are attending weekly football games, consider a Booster membership with free passes to games—it may save you money! We, as a band organization, also support the Boosters by helping to staff the visitor side concession stand during football season—a great way to volunteer and enjoy the game!
Please know that I am honored to work with you and am looking forward to another successful year for the entire RRHS Instrumental Music Program. 

See you soon!
Mr. Taylor





Director of Bands, RRHS


I realize that this letter contains a lot of information, but is it is necessary to get band off to a smooth start for all of us!  Remember that all the information you need can also be found on the band website at www.rrcs.org/RRHSBand.aspx     Stay tuned!

Please be sure to Open and Print the other downloads on this page:

Full -year agenda-style Calendar
RRCS Performance Group Attendance Policy
Remember the required forms due your 1st day (either 8/6 or 8/7).  These forms are submitted automatically if you completed OneView or you may go through the Athletics & Activities Tab of the RRCS Website.
